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FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT REQUEST 
 
VIA EMAIL January 19, 2023 
 
Dionne Hardy 
FOIA Officer 
Office of Management and Budget 
725 17th Street NW, Suite 9204 
Washington, DC 20503 
OMBFOIA@omb.eop.gov 

 
Re: SFWTF Booster Guidance (IR#0991B) 

   
Dear Sir or Madam:  
 

On behalf of our client, please provide the following records to foia@sirillp.com in 
electronic form: 

All documents sufficient to show any guidance (all variations) 
issued by the Office of Management and Budget and/or the 
Safer Federal Workforce Task Force requiring federal 
contractor and subcontractor employees to receive a booster 
dose of a COVID-19 vaccine.    

Our client is willing to pre-approve up to $25 dollars in search and processing fees.  Please 
note that the FOIA provides that if only portions of a requested file are exempted from release, the 
remainder must still be released.  We therefore request that we be provided with all non-exempt 
portions which are reasonably segregable.  We further request that you describe any deleted or 
withheld material in detail and specify the statutory basis for the denial as well as your reasons for 
believing that the alleged statutory justification applies.  Please also separately state your reasons 
for not invoking your discretionary powers to release the requested documents in the public 
interest.  Such statements may help to avoid unnecessary appeal and litigation.    
 

Access to the requested records should be granted within twenty (20) business days from 
the date of your receipt of this letter.  Failure to respond in a timely manner shall be viewed as a 
denial of this request and our client may immediately take further administrative or legal action.   

Furthermore, we specifically request that the agency provide us with an estimated date of 
completion for this request. 
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If you would like to discuss our request or any issues raised in this letter, please feel free 
to contact us at (212) 532-1091 or foia@sirillp.com during normal business hours.  Thank you for 
your time and attention to this matter. 

 
 Very truly yours, 

 
 /s/ Aaron Siri 
 Aaron Siri, Esq. 

Elizabeth A. Brehm, Esq. 
Colin M. Farnsworth Esq. 
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